
Chudar's staff form the backbone of our organization. More than 75% of them are women and
to put more specifically, all our tutors are women. On International Women's Day, 8th March
2022 we celebrated Chudar Fest 2022 to felicitate our women tutors for their dedication and
hard work in improving the learning levels of underprivileged children during the pandemic.
Special guests, Ms. Meenakshi Ramesh, Executive Director of United Way Chennai, and Dr. K.
Kalpana, a faculty at Department of Humanities and Social Sciences, I.I.T Madras graced the
occasion along with many donors, volunteers and well-wishers. As part of the event the
students of our after-school centres gave performances showcasing their math skills on
stage, skit performance and exhibited science experiments, as a tribute to their tutors who
have been instrumental in improving their learning levels and shaping their confidence.  This
was followed by the Tutor Appreciation Awards for their exceptional work and commitment.
Awards were presented to star students who have performed well in all the subjects (Math,
English and Science) skill assessments conducted in December 2021. Prizes were distributed to
student winners of the Science experiment competition held on National Science Day.
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